Handy Sanitary District

Regular Meeting of the Board

January 12, 2012
Minutes

Board Attendees: Chairman Dan Caudle, Secretary Keith Loflin, Karen Nash, Norman Hunt, and Arlin Sechrist
 Staff Attendees: Attorney Charlie Harp, General Manager Gray Walls, Clerk to the Board Renae Stafford, Office/Finance Manager Lisa Hedrick, Field Employees Ken Clippinger and Robbie Haltom 


Guest Attendees: see attached list
Dan Caudle called the meeting to order and asked for a moment of silence.

Decmber 8, 2011 Minutes: The Board reviewed the Minutes and Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the Minutes as written, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Public Comment: There were no guests registered to address the Board.
Adoption of Agenda: The Board reviewed the agenda and Karen Nash made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Arlin Sechrist, passed by the Board 5-0.

Town of Denton Rate: Gray Walls discussed that Denton’s CPA had provided Steve Scarboro with a satisfactory explanation of the items which the Board had questioned in the original proposed rate calculation. He recommended the Board approve the revised rate of $1.3400, but not the $92,698.09 invoice that Denton had also sent for 50% of engineering fees. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the rate of $1.3400 per 1,000 gallons, with the exclusion of the $92,698.09 invoice, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0. Gray Walls explained that improvements to the water plant are not in the contract between the Town and the District and Dan Caudle recommended that this be further discussed in closed session.
Badin Lake Sewer Project  
Customer Service Policy Revision: The Board reviewed the proposed revision to the policy as well as the “Residential Grinder System Procedures” and Gray Walls recommended that one small correction to the presented revision to the policy needs to be made. He discussed that Item 3, under New Installations provides details which explain to the property owner that the tank, pump, and electrical control panel box must be purchased from the manufacturer, but ordered by the District. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adopt the revision to the Customer Service Policy, including the discussed correction, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0.

Sewer Tap Fee: Gray Walls discussed that the proposed sewer tap fee of $1,050.00 includes the District’s current total cost for labor, equipment use, and materials, and explained that the customers’ cost for the pump/tank would range between $4,500.00-$5,000.00, depending on the size of the tank. Arlin Sechrist confirmed that approval of the proposed sewer tap fee would mean that a customer’s total tap and pump/tank costs would decrease from $7,500.00 to either $5,550.00 or $6,050.00. He made a motion to approve the proposed sewer tap fee in the amount of $1,050.00, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.  

Monthly Sewer Rate: The Board reviewed the presented spreadsheets which reflected projections including usage, number of customers, debt service, etc. and Gray Walls recommended that the District set a rate reasonable for the customers and wait to hear back from the letter recently sent to Construction Grants & Loans. He explained that the letter requests forgiveness of some of the debt, since CG&L approved the project’s faulty design. Following discussion, Arlin Sechrist made a motion to set the interim sewer rate at the $30.00, 0 usage minimum, $5.00 per 1,000 gallons, as is currently in place for Uwharrie Point sewer customers, until more information is available and a more accurate rate can be established. Motion seconded by Karen Nash, and passed by the Board 5-0.
  Customers who have paid $7,500.00 Tap/Pump Fee: Following discussion, the Board agreed that more detailed information regarding the three customers who have paid the $7,500.00 sewer tap/pump fee was needed in order to consider this item, and Arlin Sechrist made a motion to table this item until the February meeting. Motion seconded by Karen Nash, and passed by the Board 5-0.
Draft 90-day notification letter: The Board reviewed the letter and agreed that the monthly sewer rate ($30.00, 0 usage minimum, $5.00 per 1,000 gallons) should be added to the letter, in the paragraph prepared to include this information. Charlie Harp reviewed the disclaimer paragraph regarding the list of plumbers and electricians which will be enclosed, and confirmed that it was appropriate. The Board reviewed the “Using Your Wastewater System” information and Norman Hunt inquired whether pump repair would be a flat fee. Gray Walls explained that when customers damage pumps the District will charge for the cost of the replacement part as well as a labor fee. Arlin Sechrist inquired whether the portion of the letter that explains that how to disconnect existing connections from their septic systems prevents property owners from installing a diverter valve if approved by the county and Gray Walls clarified that the letter does not prohibit this.  Norman Hunt made a motion to approve the letter including the addition of the rate information and for the staff to proceed with mailing it to the first phase property owners as soon as possible, seconded by Arlin Sechrist, passed by the Board 5-0.  
Radio-Read Equipment Upgrade: Gray Walls explained that the radio-read hardware is outdated and almost to the point that Itron will no longer repair it. He discussed that by cancelling the quarterly maintenance on the current collection device, the District saved approximately $1,067.00 which can be applied toward the new MCLite device. The Board reviewed quotes from MSC Waterworks and Carolina Meter & Supply and Gray Walls recommended approval of the second quote from Carolina Meter & Supply in the amount of $14,891.63. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve, as per the budget, the purchase of the radio-read hardware from Carolina Meter & Supply in the amount of $14,891.63, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0.

Astran Drive Project: Gray Walls explained that the project has been designed, the plans approved, and Withers & Ravenel approved (by Davidson County) as the engineer. The Board reviewed the proposed treatment rate ($13.00 min, $7.50 per 1,000 gallons) offered by the Town of Denton in March 2010, and agreed that a meeting with Denton to discuss terms of a treatment contract may be the next appropriate step. Arlin Sechrist discussed that the $12,500.00 local match that the county is requesting from the District, was not included in the 2011-2012 budget and Lisa Hedrick confirmed that a budget amendment would be needed. Dan Caudle requested that more information be provided regarding a discussion that Ron Niland had with the Board in which he indicated that the grant administration contract with All American Associates would count towards the local match. Arlin Sechrist made a motion for the District to pay the $12,500.00 local match to Davidson County as was previously committed, seconded by Dan Caudle with the provision that the District further explore whether or not the amount paid to All American Associates could count as the local match, passed by the Board 5-0.

Newsletter: The Board reviewed the proposed Newsletter and there were no recommended changes. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the newsletter as presented and for the staff to proceed with mailing it out to District customers, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Monthly Reports
Financials: Lisa Hedrick explained that the District should be at 50% and revenues are currently at 58%. She discussed that water purchases is currently only at 44% because it does not reflect the Denton rate just approved, and that overall the water department expenses are at 45%. Lisa Hedrick also discussed that the sewer department expenses are at 114% prior to a later amendment, and that the administration department expenses are at 50%. Dan Caudle inquired what the 201 Facilities Plan is and Lisa Hedrick explained that a former manager did not understand that the Plan was paid for out of engineering fees and had it added to the budget as a line item. Gray Walls explained that the 201 Facilities Plan is a state-required explanation of the project. 

Water Loss: Gray Walls discussed that the loss percentage is at 32% and the Board reviewed the report. 

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move to Closed Session to discuss Contract Issues pertaining to the Badin Lake Sewer Project, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. No action taken. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move back to open session, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the employment agreement for Gray Walls as written, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. 

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. Adjourned.  
PAGE  
1

